
 

 

From: Clear Creek RW President          January 2025  

 

 

Who else is STILL on a patriotic high following the November 5th Election of Donald J. Trump as our 47th 

President?  After his Inauguration there will be even more excitement as President Trump makes good 

on his promises to close the US-Mexico border, dump the WHO, pardon those convicted of crimes on J-

6, extend his 2017 Tax Cuts, and end tax on tips and overtime!  There are more programs he will enact 

but first the Senate must approve Trump’s Cabinet Appointments so they can get to work to reduce 

government bloat.  If you’re like me, you can’t wait to see recommendations from RFK-Jr, Vivek and Elon! 

 

Closer to home, I want to extend a great big “Thank You” to everyone who put in volunteer hours at GCRP 

Headquarters and helped candidates win local elections.  Galveston County officials who were recently 

elected and/or re-elected will take the Oath of Office Wednesday January 1st in the Jury Assembly Room 

at the Justice Center, 600 59th Street in Galveston. The proceedings will begin at 9:30a.m. You are 

encouraged to attend in support of our Republican Elected Officials. 

 

I want to congratulate Cinnamon Scully, Event Chair for organizing a super fun Christmas Installation 

Luncheon at South Shore Harbour December 6th, complete with Santa and Mrs. Claus. Maybe you were 

lucky enough to win a door prize or participate in the Christmas Feud game! 

 

Your New CCRW Officers for 2025 are: 

President, Barbara Meeks    Corresponding Secretary, Lanette Lashway  

1st VP Membership, Sandi McNeil   Treasurer, Kayla Allen  

2nd VP Programs, Kristen Day    PAC Treasurer, Cathy Hansen 

Recording Secretary, Ange Mertens 

 

Are you ready for MORE exciting news? Clear Creek RW will celebrate our 25th Silver Anniversary in 2025 

and you definitely want to be part of this momentous year. The first meeting of 2025 will be Friday 

January 3rd at La Brisa, 501 N. Wesley Drive in League City.  Kristen Day, VP of Programs has lined up 

some fantastic speakers, the first of whom will be our newly elected Republican Sheriff, Jimmy Fullen.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

This is also the time to RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP DUES, which coincide with the calendar year. We 

started accepting 2025 memberships and renewals in November so if you paid then, you are good to go. 

If you have not renewed Sandi McNeil, VP of Membership, will be there to accept your membership 

form, payment AND enter you in a membership contest! Attend the J-3 meeting to learn more!  

 

Friday J-3, the Social starts at 11:30 and the lunch program will be from 12noon to 1pm.  Please RSVP at 

clearcreekrw.org and make your lunch selection. Cash or check (payable to LaBrisa) will be accepted (no 

credit card). Check in with Treasurers Kayla Allen and Cathy Hansen.  Hospitality Chair Connie Buck will 

be there to greet you with door prize tickets, color-coded chargers for lunch and name tags. 

 

If you could not tell, I am VERY excited for CCRW and the wonderful opportunities that lie ahead in 2025! 

 

See you at LaBrisa! 

 

Barbara  


